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DELEGATE AUTHORITY TO THE DISTRICT

PRESIDENT OR HIS DESIGNEE TO DEVELOP A

INTEGRATED PEST MANAGEMENT (IPM) PLAN

Keith Gregory, Grounds Manager and Bond Liaison,
Facilities Management Services

Timothy Donahue, Director, Facilities Management
Services

Wing-Kit Chung, Vice President, Administrative Services
Dr. Preston Pulliams, District President

The Portland Community College Board Policy B502
states that Portland Community College is committed to
providing a safe and healthy work and educational
environment for our employees, students and visitors. In
support of that policy and in accordance with ORS
634.705, the college needs to implement an Integrated
Pest Management (IPM) plan. This needs a proactive
strategy that focuses on the long-term prevention or
suppression of pest problems, protects the health and
safety of students, staff and faculty, protects the integrity of
campus buildings and grounds, maintains a productive
learning environment, and protects local ecosystems
health.

That the Board directs the District President or his
designee to develop an IPM plan on or before July 1, 2012
and to designate an IPM officer to start implementing the
plan.
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